Nebraska SEGP Steering Committee Conference Call

In attendance: John Stritt, Pam Holley-Wilcox, Terry Dugas, Eddie Elfers, Tom Rolfes
Absent: Wayne Fisher, Rick Golden

Friday, September 3, 2004 @ 9:00-10:30AM CT

Dial-in 471-6000 (Lincoln call in) and 888-866-4213 (Outside Lincoln call in)

Meeting Notes

Nebraska SEGP Steering Committee members reported on their past and upcoming speaking engagements and activities to promote and build awareness of Internet2.

Past Events

· Nebraska Distance Learning Association Summit, June 17-18 @ SCC 88th & O St. Campus The Summit was cancelled due to low attendance. Plan to submit proposal and have a booth for next year’s NDLA summit, early June in North Platte.

· Tri-Valley Distance Education Consortium Teacher Workshop, July 14 @ ESU 10, Kearney. John Stritt orchestrated a media event ( including live Internet2 videoconferencing with Internet2 K-12 Initiative Associate Director James Worley) involving 25 teachers. The media coverage of this event was some of the best that we have had to date. Lt. Governor Heineman, Chancellor Doug Kristensen, Vice-Chancellor Kent Hendrickson, and ESU 10 Engineer Ron Cone attended to symbolically “flip the switch” connecting 163 school districts throughout central and southwest Nebraska (ESUs 10, 11, 15, 16) to Network Nebraska and Internet2. As a result of this event and nationwide media coverage, John was contacted to do presentations at the Internet2 Fall event in Austin, Sept. 25-27 and also at the Technology and Learning Conference in Denver, Oct. 27-29 


· Midwest Internet Institute, July 29-30 @ Lincoln Southwest High School  
John, Pam, and Eddie all attended MII and two presentations were given. John’s K12-oriented session was attended by 20-25 people. Pam and Eddie’s Higher Ed-oriented session attracted 10-12 people. Several questions about access and available resources followed each session. In addition, Bob Pawloski gave a session on Lewis & Clark that mentioned Internet2 resources. 


· Administrator Days, August 4-6 @ Kearney Holiday and Ramada Inns
Wayne and Tom were able to secure a breakout session for 3:30pm on August 5. Due to late adjournment of a prior keynote speaker, only two administrators came to the presentation. Next year: Start the project proposal process earlier and also plan on a vendor table to include Network Nebraska/Internet2.
Upcoming Events

· NETA Newsletter, September 10
Lt. Governor Heineman will be featured in the NETA quarterly newsletter with an Internet2 article (modified press release from July 14 event); reaches 1900 NETA members.

· ESU-TAG Meeting Sept. 16 at Kearney ESU 10
Wayne agreed to provide an update on Network Nebraska, the Synchronous Video upgrade, and the eLearning Initiative.

· Education Council Meeting Sept. 17 at UNO Alumni Center
The meeting notes of the Sept. 3 conference call will be linked to the agenda and discussed briefly by Tom.
· Internet2 Fall event Sept. 25-27 in Austin, TX 
John may be making a presentation. Eddie is planning to attend.

· ESU-NOC Meeting Oct. 6, 10:45-11:30AM, at Kearney ESU 10
Rick Golden, Tom and Wayne will provide an update on Network Nebraska Internet1 pricing, Internet2 connections and SEGP activities, and the high bandwidth wide area networking proposal.

· ESU-AA (Educational Service Unit Administrators Association) Meeting Oct. 7 in Sidney
Tom and Wayne will be providing a briefing on Network Nebraska, Internet 1 prices, Internet2 SEGP activities, as well as the Statewide Synchronous Video Network and JPEG upgrade.
· Nebraska Museum Association Annual Conference, Oct. 8 @ Chadron 
Tom and Wayne have secured a session to talk about Network Nebraska, the upgrade to IP videoconferencing and SEGP activities. The primary mission is to build awareness of the potential of technology-based outreach activities among the State’s museums and to encourage them to develop their digital assets for school, college, and Internet2 usage.
 
· NETCHE Annual Meeting, Oct. 12 @ Mahoney State Park, Ashland
Tom will be making a presentation on Network Nebraska Internet1 service, Synchronous Video, and Internet2 SEGP activities. Terry and Pam likely will attend.

· EDUCAUSE Annual conference, Oct. 19-22 in Denver
Eddie (& possibly Pam) will attend and try to attend as many SEGP and Internet2 sessions as possible to gather ideas and best practices from other States.
 

· Technology and Learning Conference Oct. 27-29 in Denver
John may be making a presentation and Terry is planning to attend. 

· Nebraska Association of School Boards Conference, Nov. 19 @ Omaha Holiday Inn 
The 8’ Network Nebraska table will be in Ford Hall and should be staffed by Rick and Pam from 7:45am-12:00noon. Pam suggested that a ‘Network Nebraska’ vinyl banner be ordered. 

Other Assignments (in addition to upcoming speaking engagements and presentations)

· Eddie volunteered to make a site visit to Ashfall Fossil Beds near Royal to talk to Rick Otto, the Park superintendent about future telecommunications and program opportunities with SEGP. 

· Pam and Tom volunteered to follow up with Priscilla Grew of the University of Nebraska State Museum to see about the SEGP development of Morrill Hall and Nebraska Hall.
· Terry volunteered to contact Carl Mesecher about the upcoming NETCHE meeting for a possible presentation.
· Pam volunteered to follow up with Rick Golden about the development of a Nebraska Internet2 K-20 Initiative SEGP website so the SEGP Steering Committee members have a central location to display documents, links and resources.
· John volunteered to follow up with the Rowe Sanctuary and Museum of Nebraska Art (MONA) grant to see about hosting future Internet2 events; also Joslyn and Sheldon Art Museums.
· Tom agreed to send out the July 14 press release and a copy of the Network Nebraska brochure to the SEGP steering committee.
· Pam volunteered to contact Arnold Bateman about a possible Extended Education grant to pay students to research SEGP resources for inclusion on the Nebraska Internet2 website.
· John expressed an interest in documenting Internet2 and videoconferencing resources such as the Smithsonian Institute, NASA, and others to assist Nebraska teachers. 
· Tom, Wayne and Pam volunteered to visit with Dan Senstock and/or Kirk Langer of Lincoln Public Schools to discuss the possibility of an LPS Internet2 event for Fall 2004 or Spring 2005.
· Pam volunteered to give an update of Nebraska Internet2 activities at the next Great Plains Network meeting.
· Pam volunteered to check on the possibility of a MIDnet grant to help develop some Nebraska museum resources for use by Nebraska schools and SEGP.
· Tom volunteered to post a message to the NEHEIT listserv about Network Nebraska, Internet1 pricing, and Internet2 eligibility.
· Tom volunteered to approach the Collaborative Aggregation Partnership about the possibility of purchasing a 2’x8’ vinyl Network Nebraska banner for use in future presentations.
· Tom and Wayne plan to visit Homestead National Monument, Henry Doorly Zoo, and Edgerton Explor-It Center to inspect their videoconferencing facilities. Other SEGP steering committee members would be invited.

Other To Do’s

· The SEGP steering committee agreed to send copies of their past Powerpoint presentations to Rick Golden, rgolden@nebraska.edu for posting on the Nebraska Internet2 website.
· The SEGP steering committee agreed to research the 58 Internet2 K-20 Initiative Collaborative Project listings in order to construct an annotated list for Nebraska teachers and faculty.  http://k20.internet2.edu/projectfinder_index.php
· The SEGP steering committee agreed to make contact with the community college and independent college and university community to recruit additional steering committee members.

· Tom will arrange the next conference call prior to November 19.

